Highlights from the Community Advisory Committee of TOH #5
This Report covers the period of Spring 2015.  The next meeting will be in May 2015.

From TOH:

· TOH will host a national research network for innovative cancer treatments. The Network of Centres for Excellence will be called Biotherapeutics for Cancer Treatments under the direction of Dr. John Bell.
· Windocage, a community room for reflection for first nation patients and families has been opened in the cancer centre. 
· The post discharge phone program has been extended through the next fiscal year. It has been very well received.

· Tender Loving Research (TLR), a fund raising campaign by the Ottawa Hospital Foundation plans to raise $50 million with an aim to improve patient experience. It will focus on cancer, regenerative medicine and practice-changing research.
· Patient flow is still tight – occupancy at 107%. Alternative Level Care patients discharge is delayed  because of influenza and other problems

· TOH has hired a consulting firm to focus on how to tell the TOH story to staff and public: Who are we? What do we do? Whom do we service? To increase awareness/ reputation/pride/improve fundraising and more.
· 73% of hospital staff got vaccinated for influenza this season, up slightly from last year.
· Doors will be locked from 10pm to 5:30am. Civic and General can be accessed via emergency dept during these hours. These are new safety issues. Riverdale will be closed at night.
· Budget cuts are worrisome and it will lead to belt tightening, although TOH will likely have no change in nursing staff.

· Hip and knee replacement wait times have improved.
· The Champlain LHIN announced the appointment of their new Chair, Jean Pierre Boisclair. He is a former Governor of TOH.
· Relaunch of RIDE THE RIDEAU, 108 km open circuit and 50 km closed route, Sunday Sept 13th, 2015. Due to the fact that a female staff member died on this ride last year, there will be more safety initiation as well as a safety video available for viewing. A $100,000. fund will be created to be given to worthy MHA students.
Special Presentations:

Melanie Henderson, Manager, Patient Advocacy gave a presentation on MEANINGFUL PATIENT AND FAMILY ENGAGEMENT
It comprises the 3C’s: compassion, communication and continuity. It involves partnering with patients and families to improve the patient experience. Current initiatives include surveys (Picker survey), rounds (with unit managers), post-discharge phone calls to patients, patient letters/emails, involving patients/families as advisors for quality initiatives. A Patient and Family Advisory Council (PFAC) was established in June 2014. Its mandate is to ensure the needs/priorities for patient and family centered care are considered with the goal to deliver world class care and more. There is more work to be done in this area.
Karen Nelson, Chief of Social Work & Director of Spiritual Care at TOH gave a presentation on the TOH DISCHARGE PROJECT
This project is about one year old and is huge. Problems with the discharge planning process have long been identified and need massive improvement.

A new policy is being created and should be looked at already when a patient is admitted to avoid problems. Specifics are in place for some medical and surgical wards already and are working well. Some of these include:

Having a discharge board in the patient’s room, indicating the expected date of discharge (EDD) and other important information in full view for the patient; full knowledge of medication, avoidance of unnecessary paper work, proper communication with unit team, social work, pharmacy, family doctor, family; clarity on referral system after discharge, follow up – such as blood tests, procedures, involvement of CCAC;  in general - avoid variability, improve flow and reduce waste and ensure patient safety.
Dr. Jeff Blackmer, Vice President, Medical Professionalism CMA, presented

CARE AT THE END OF LIFE IN CANADA; A RAPIDLY EVOLVING LANDSCAPE


He provided a context by briefly discussing the Supreme Court’s Feb. 6. 2015 ruling that upheld a constitutional challenge of the Criminal Code section that makes physician assisted dying(PAS) illegal in Canada (see Carter Case). The CMA appeared at the hearing as intervener (friend of the court). The CMA has modified its own policy on the issue and will support physicians within the confines of the law. The general public is more supportive of PAS than physicians. Physicians will need training in discussing end of life (EOL), advance care planning with their patients. This should really be part of general medical practice. Canada also needs a national strategy on palliative and EOL care. 
CMA has done extensive consultations with countries and US States that undertake PAS.
Much work is still to be done:
· Creation of strict protocols and safeguards

· Educating the profession in depth
· Deciding on drugs, dose, availability to use in the dying process

· Connecting/working with government

· Assessment of consent capacity

· Obligation to refer (CPSO recently ruled for it, whereas CMA is against compelling physicians to refer if this is against their beliefs/conscience)

· CMA Board and Council processes

· Consultation with Ethics Dept
Dr. Alan Forster, Chief Quality and Performance Officer, TOH, gave a presentation on PATIENT SAFETY

He defined patient safety as avoiding harm in medical/surgical processes and assessments. Errors do occur and can lead to undesirable outcomes. There is, however, some unavoidable risk in health care. Many factors have to be taken into consideration: defining harm, engineering the health system, human interaction with focus on psychological, social, cultural and behavioural aspects, collection of data, researching and comparing data with other institutions/hospitals, reporting mechanisms, communication flow/barriers. A “just culture” is being developed which creates an environment where people are more aware, coach and support each other, facilitating and supporting team work, setting up multidisciplinary quality measures, reporting critical incidents, working with unit managers, CEOS and more.
There have been improvements specifically in surgical divisions where CUSPS have been created which include all members of the team. The acronym stands for Comprehensive Unit-Based Safety Program. It is a 5 step program designed to change the unit’s workplace culture. It empowers all staff members to assume responsibility for safety. There are 21 such cusps at TOH already.
Prepared by Gisele Microys

CAC representative for Civic Hospital Neighbourhood Association (CHNA)

April 19, 2015
PAGE  
3

